Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
January 9, 2023

Village President Bob Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7pm.  The Village Board met in regular session with Dee Dee Allen being absent. 

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the December 12, 2022 meeting.  Brett Krug made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Louise Slayton. All votes yes; motion carried.

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Louise Slayton made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton also handed out a report for all of the bills to be paid this month.  Louise Slayton made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Darrin said that the John Deere mower seat is cracking and wanted to see if he could get it replaces.  Jerry is going to look at options to replace seat.

Darrin said that coming up there will be a Cross Connection Control Survey given to each resident in their water bill to fill out.

The Board talked about needing to replace at least one broken/old fire hydrant per year if we have the money.  The cost is around $9700 per hydrant.

Darrin let the board know that his fluoride tester is not working and no parts are available for it because it is an older model.  Darrin had examples of fluoride meters that would test other chemicals also.  Robert is going to look at the options and let the board know at the next meeting.

Robert asked the Board members if they were all still in favor of doing the sidewalk project in front of the ditch out of the Motor Fuel Tax for $9000.  After some discussion the Board agreed to go ahead and do this project.

Jerry, Brett and Darrin were going to get a list together of the streets that are in need of the most repair for this year MFT Project.

Brett Krug made motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Tara.  Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm and went into Executive session.

Lori Bagby, Village Clerk
